

MOSSYROCK OPEN PUBLIC HEARING

October 14, 2021
I     Call to Order 

The Open Public Hearing regarding our 2022 Budget was called to order at approximately 6:00 p.m. by Mayor Randall Sasser.
II    Pledge of Allegiance - 6:01
III    Roll Call – 6:01
Present were Mayor Randall Sasser, Treasurer Angeleetta Hartmann, Council Members: Bea Minnear, Jeff Bellino, and Shannon Mcarron. Council member Craig Byrum was excused. Mr. Sasser said we have a quorum.
IV    Setting of Agenda - 6:02
Mr. Bellino motion to set the agenda, Mrs. Mcarron seconded. Question called and passed.
V     Opening of Public Hearing - 6:03
Mr. Sasser said we have to have this completed by our final meeting so this could be turned into county by December 1st. We made a few changes, looking forward to the contracts coming up and so forth and we have added approximately $50,000 to it. Mrs. Hartmann said it is a little more than that because of the money we are getting from Ecology and the state. Mr. Sasser said we have to spend some of those funds by 2023. Mrs. Hartmann confirmed. Mr. Bellino said he is assuming that is the major difference in the wastewater and such and Mrs. Hartmann said $200,000 will be in wastewater for Ecology and up in the General Account is the funds from the federal government and at some point those funds will be transferred to the other accounts.
Mrs. Hartmann commented that we also received the information regarding the housing of inmates and that the cost had gone up slightly, it is about 3% so it will be like $77.00 a month. And so far we have spent about $3,000 for those who like the county accommodations. Discussion followed. Mr. Sasser said we have received the new contract which he has issues with it, and we will discuss that next month.

Mr. Rose asked if the budget is balanced at the end of the year. Mrs. Hartmann said we will have a budget amendment before the end of the year, and she said that it is because we received so many extra funds this year that were not anticipated so the budget will have to be redone and balanced at the end of the year for 2021. Discussion followed.
Mr. Sasser then commented on the money received from the county for the embezzlement that happened a few years ago and that we got what the insurance company gave us, and the rest is the interest which is approximately $38,000. 

Mrs. Hartmann commented that if there were no other questions, this will probably be the budget presented next month for approval. Mr. Bellino said he had a question on the expenses and asked why the operations expenses were up so much for the wastewater and Mrs. Hartmann said that this was probably for the grant money that has to be expenses. Discussion followed.

VI.
Hearing Adjourned - 6:15
Mrs. Mcarron motioned to adjourn the meeting and Mrs. Minnear seconded. Question called and motion passed.
Respectfully submitted,

Angeleetta Hartmann
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